



10th July 2023

Email: <u>bursar@st-petersrc.lancs.sch.uk</u> Web: <u>www.stpetersrc.com</u> <u>Tel: 01706 229972</u>

# This week's Prayer focus: Come to me...and I will give you rest.

Matthew 11: 28



'Outstanding in all areas'

#### What a Week!

It was such a busy one last week...so busy in fact that I totally forgot to take any Summer Fair photos! Thank you for all your support for this event; the donations, buying raffle tickets, coming on the day, setting up, manning stalls and tidying up! Over £2500 was raised which will be spent on enrichment activities and treats for your children. Raffle ticket info is on the 2nd page.

We also of course had our Catholic Schools Inspection on Thursday and Friday last week. This is against a new very challenging national framework and I am really hoping to be able to share with you the grading outcome and final report before we finish for the summer, all being well. What I can tell you though is your children were simply amazing, the inspectors were so impressed with how respectful they were; they did us all so proud! Thank you also to the wider school community for your contributions over the 2 days especially for the overwhelmingly positive feedback parents and carers provided to the inspectors in person and in writing whilst they were here, as well as all the support at the Stay and Pray sessions. A team St Peter's effort as always!

#### Summer Term Dates—Please make a note!

Wednesday 12th July—Sports Day from 9.30am—11.30am

**Week beginning 17th July**— End of year reports emailed out.



**Monday 17th July**— KS2 show at 2pm (all Year 3—6 involved in both shows) at the Church Hall.

**Tuesday 18th July**—10am Year 6 Leavers Mass at Church.—parents and carers all welcome. KS2 show at 6.30pm at the Church Hall—drop at 5.45pm please.

**Thursday 20th July**—Year 6 Pizza Party at Pizza Box, children to go home from the market at the end of the day.

**Friday 21st July**— Leavers' Assembly at 9.15am for Year 6 parents and carers only. (2 per child) School closes at 2.15pm for all children.

# Stay and Pray on Thursday

Class 1

Class 5



#### School Show

The KS2 children all tried their costumes on last week and they look amazing, just wait until you see them all on stage together! Thank you so much for your support.

For Monday's show all are welcome and children can be taken home directly from the Church Hall when it finishes (approx. 3pm). Please ensure your child knows if you are doing this so they can take all their things down with them.

On Tuesday please drop children at the hall at 5.45pm to get ready. As usual this show is **not for any pre-school** children due to being filmed.

#### Winners...

**1st**—Emma Haworth **2nd**— Number 1919 (if not claimed by Friday 14th July 9am we will re-draw). **3rd**— Vines Family **4th**—B.Bacon **5th** - B. Ashworth **6th** - B.Alderson **7th** - Crawley **8th** - S. Lea

Lucky Entry for £10—Number 11

Class 2 brought in the most sweetie jars (82!) so they win a non-uniform day this THURSDAY.

## Sports Day Information...

All parents, carers, family and friends are invited to St. Peter's annual Sports Day, which is to be held on **Wednesday 12th July** on St Peter's school field. This is very much weather dependent and at the moment the forecast is very on and off, so we will see how it is looking tomorrow evening. Spectators are very welcome to enter the school grounds from 8:50am onwards and set up on the hill side of the track. You may wish to bring a blanket or a camping style chair with you so that you can watch in comfort (please be considerate of other spectator's views). Events will commence at 9:30am.

Refreshments will not be on sale but **Ninja Coffee** will be here if you wish to purchase a drink. You're very welcome to bring your own flask, soft drinks and snacks!

Children will remain on their side of the track (the house side) and won't be allowed to mix with spectators during the races. At the half time interval and at the end of the event, parents will be able to see their children for a quick hug. Feel free to bring some trainers as children enjoy to watch their parents / carers / grandparents participate at the end of the children's events. There will also be a pre-school race for those that wish to participate.

Your child can come to school dressed in their sports clothes and a pair of trainers. They will need to wear the correct coloured t-shirt for their team. Your child's house team (Mark — RED, Matthew — GREEN, Luke — YELLOW and John — BLUE) is in the front of their reading record. Sun tan lotion and a sun hat may be needed if the weather is very hot. On the other hand, they may need a tracksuit top / hoodie to keep them warm in between events if the weather is not as warm.

We have no doubt that this will be an enjoyable event for all and hope you can come along to show your support and join in the fun by encouraging all children. This will be a competitive event for all, but please be supportive of all the children in our school. The morning will consist of the usual track events. Teachers will gather year group results for throwing and jumping in PE lessons before the event and these results will also go towards the overall score. On the day, children will also be awarded stickers and points for their team if they are showing the sports values of respect, team-work, determination, honesty, passion and self-belief.



## Happy Birthday to...

Sebastian FM and Poppy!

The next Assembly will be the final one of the school year on Friday 21st July at 9.15am. On this day, due to space we can only accommodate parents/carers of Year 6 children (2 per child) Have a great week, Mrs Helen Sullivan.